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IMPORTANT NEWS FROM THE PRESIDENT    December 11, 2009 

It has been a trying last two weeks for me, so I am making this letter brief.  Most of you know that I had 

three cysts removed from my scalp before Thanksgiving.  The pathology report showed skin cancer 

present on the skin wall of two of them, thus requiring more surgery, which was performed Tuesday.  

The prognosis for cure is very good.  I will need radiation at a later date.  Thanks for your prayers and 

cards. 

The December Dinner Meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 15th in the Newton Center 

Auditorium.  This is a week earlier than usual, due to the holidays.  Christmas music will be provided by 

local talent headed up by Lion Larry Dimick.  A special meal highlighted by shrimp and country style 

ham will be served.  If you are not on the dinner list and want to attend, please call Lion Jean Barlow 

(291-0680) by Sunday, December 13th.  A new member will be inducted Tuesday, as well.  Please come 

and enjoy the evening.  Please bring appetizers by 6:15 and socialize with all who attend. 

We need 12 workers on Saturday, December 12th at Newton Center from 1-7pm to help collect toys and 

food, and help with pictures with Santa.  Sunday the 13th, we need workers from 2-6pm.  If you can 

help, call Lion Joe Avery (784-8094) to volunteer.  This is a Lion Project, so please serve. 

On Thursday, December 17th, Lion Howard Heines and Lion Terry Rensberger will be taking photos 

with Santa from 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm at the Lakeville Library.  Call Lion Howard (784-8666) to 

volunteer to help. 

Our Christmas Food Basket and Toys for Tots distribution will be at the ambulance building on 

Saturday, December 19th at 8am.  Contact PDG Dave Court (784-8242), if you can help. 

Please bring a new, unwrapped toy for the Toys for Tots project, or an article for the Afghanistan 

Marines project to the Dinner Meeting on Tuesday.  See the back of this newsletter, or contact Lion 

Arden Balmer (784-8089) for a list of items needed by our Marines. 

The Indiana Lions Mid-Winter Conference is an excellent opportunity to share ideas with Lions from all 

over the state of Indiana.  This one-day event will be held in Indianapolis on Saturday, January 9th.  You 

can get additional information and a registration form at the December dinner meeting, or by calling 

Lion Paul Russell or Lion Rose Russell (784-9094). 

Here’s wishing you all a Merry Christmas and Blessed New Year. 

Lion Dave Grenert 

Serving You to Serve Others 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Tuesday, December 15th – Dinner Meeting at Newton Center 

Saturday, December 19th – Toy & Food Distribution 

Saturday, January 9th – Mid Winter Conference at Indianapolis 

Tuesday, January 13th – Board Meeting at Scout Hall 

Saturday, January 23rd – District Cabinet Meeting at Claypool 

  


